
  

The Parish of the Holy Cross 

95 Nichols Road + Nesconset, NY 11767 + 631.265.2200 +  

www.pothc.org + www.facebook.com/pothcnesconset 

WE CELEBRATE EUCHARIST 

Monday—Thursday: 9:00 A.M. (Chapel) 

Saturday: 5:00 P.M. 

Sunday: 8:00 A.M. + 9:30 A.M. + 11:30 A.M.  

 

WE CELEBRATE RECONCILIATION 

Saturday: 3:45 P.M.—4:30 P.M.  

or call Father Michael for an appointment. 

WE CELEBRATE BAPTISM 

Baptisms are generally celebrated twice each month 

 at 1 P.M.  Please contact the Parish Office for more 

information. 

 

WE CELEBRATE WEDDINGS 

Couples should contact the Parish Office at least six 

months in advance of the proposed wedding date. 

LET ALL BE WELCOMED AS CHRIST! 

VISION STATEMENT:  Holy Cross is a vibrant Catholic community striving to maintain a  

spirit of welcome to all, serving as a guiding beacon to nourish and sustain prayer, work and play. 

Come and pray with us! 

Second Sunday of Lent - March 17, 2019 
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We are here for you! 

Rev. Michael F. Holzmann 
Pastor 
 

Ms. Kathleen Reid 
Director of Religious Education 
 

Mrs. Mary Anne Mc Culloch 
Coordinator of Parish Outreach 
 

Mrs. Judith Pickel 
Pastoral Associate 
 

 

631.265.2200 + Fax 631.265.2229 + pothc@optonline.net 
Parish Office Hours:  Monday - Friday  9:00 AM - 4:00 PM  (closed 12:15-1:00 PM)  

Deacon Ralph Rivera 
Pastoral Minister 
 

Mrs. Tricia Clarke 
Business Manager 
 

Mr. Brian Reich 
Director of Music Ministry 
 

 

PASTORAL TEAM 

PASTORAL STAFF 

Mrs. Jane Wirth 
Parish Secretary 

Mr. Roberto Maza 
Mr. Vincent Matula 
Custodians 

Mrs. Mary Inghilterra 
Weekend Sacristan 

Mrs. Mary Pannone 
Religious Education Secretary 
(hcreled@optonline.net) 

Dr. Vincent Mazurek 
Music Minister 

Scripture Readings for March 24, 2019 

  +  Exodus 3:1-8, 13-15 

   +  1 Corinthians 10:1-6, 10-12 

   +  Luke 13:1-9  

Mrs. Barbara Shipman 
P/T Asst. to the Pastor 

Mass Intentions Schedule 
 

Week of March 17th, 9AM Mass 

Mon.  Elizabeth Picozzi 

Tue.  Phil DeNobrega 

Wed.   Rinaldi Family 

Thu.  Neal & Concetta Romano 
 

Saturday, March 23rd, 5 PM Mass 

Isabella Burton Smith, Lucy Follo,  

Dennis Schlessinger, Curtis Wilkensen 

 

Sunday, March 24th, Third Sunday of Lent 

8:00 AM  People of the Parish 

9:30 AM  Liam Armstrong, Ellen Stack,  

     Robert Schaefer, Margaret Schaefer, 

     Caroline Schaefer, Elio Parente 

11:30 AM  Josephine O’Shea 

New Life  
in Christ 
New Life  
in Christ 

Celebrants for Next Weekend’s Masses 

   March 23rd/24th 
  

   5:00 PM   Fr. Frank Eisele  

   8:00 AM  Fr. Frank 

   9:30 AM  Fr. Kenan Peters  

   11:30 AM  Fr. Frank  

Remembering Our Sick - Please pray for those 

who are sick, their families and caregivers:  
 

  Maryann League  

The Bread and Wine for the 

week March 17th—23rd have 

been donated in loving memory 

of Marco Nastasi on the  

100th anniversary of his death  

 by the Nastasi family. 

Banns of  Marr iage -First  Time  
 

 Kailey Stolte & Thomas Price Jr. 
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Happy St. Patrick’s Day  

(and St. Joseph’s on Tuesday) 
by Father Michael 

   This week I will be spending a few evenings out of the parish.  Once a year I offer a Parish 
Mission with three of my priest friends.  Some of you may remember that our little group 
came to Holy Cross to offer that Mission.  I believe that was in 2005. (I remember thinking to 
myself when I came here, “This is a really neat parish.”)  This week we are offering our 
program to Curé of Ars Parish in Merrick.  
 
   This Mission began back in 1996.  We were all friends of a priest who some of you may 
have known, Msgr. Fred Schaffer.  He had been diagnosed with cancer and was undergoing 
treatments.  He was in a single-priest parish, and the four of us offered our help if he needed 
any weddings or Masses covered.  He said he would like our help, but not in assisting with 
any of the Sacraments.  He said to the four of us, “I would like you to come up with a Lenten 
Mission you can offer the parish.”  Although we had no experience in offering a Mission, we 
came up with a theme and our talks, and we did our first Parish Mission in Lent of 1996.   
 
   As time went on, other parishes heard about our offering and invited us.  At one point we 
were doing three a year.  This is going to be the final time we offer the Mission.  It was a 
good thing, and it had a good run.  But, there is a time and season for everything.  It was a 
good opportunity for the four of us to work together.  We know each other as friends for what 
seems like forever.  And, we don’t always have an opportunity to minister together as 
priests.   
 
   This week there is a farewell party for priests to say good-bye to Bishop Robert Brennan.  
Bishop Brennan has been one of our Auxiliary Bishops here in the Diocese since 2012.  He 
has also served in the capacity of Vicar General, which is kind of like being a “co-pilot.”  He 
has a great pastoral sense and a good sense of humor.  He has served the Church well 
throughout his years of ministry here on Long Island, and he will be missed.  He was named 
Ordinary of the Diocese of Columbus, Ohio.  That assignment begins at the end of March.   
 
   Is it me or have prices at the supermarket gone crazy the last few weeks?  Yikes, a small 
head of cauliflower at Meat Farms was $6.  I don’t know why there would have been such a 
spike in prices, but it is unsettling.  For some folks, they are able to go with the flow with 
these kinds of fluctuations.  But for others, it puts a strain on the food budget, and it can 
become a source of worry.   
 
   Happy St. Patrick’s Day to all who are Irish.  My national heritage is Hungarian and 
German, so this is not the biggest day of the year for me.  But, I do enjoy a nice corned beef 
and cabbage dinner.  And, Happy St. Joseph’s Day.  I love the St. Joseph’s pastry.   

Join us for Eucharistic Adoration on the Fridays in Lent,  
March 15, 22, 29 & April 5, from 6—7PM in the Worship Area. 
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PARISH NEWS 

Lenten Soup Supper 
 
On Thursday, April 4, at 6:30 PM the Liturgy Committee will again be sponsoring a 

SOUP SUPPER.  For the past two years we have enjoyed a variety of scrumptious, 

homemade soups made by various parishioners.  The SOUP SUPPER provides a wonderful 

Lenten opportunity to gather as a community, to share a simple meal, and to reflect on those 

who are in need.  If you wish to attend, please complete the first part of the form below and 

drop it in the collection basket or at the Parish Office by March 25.  If you wish to 

contribute a soup, please complete the second half and drop it off as soon as possible.  

 
YES, I WOULD LIKE TO ATTEND THE SOUP SUPPER: 

Name: ________________________________________   # attending:____________ 

+          +          +          +         + 

I WOULD BE HAPPY TO MAKE A SOUP: 

Name: _________________________________   Type of Soup: _______________________________ 

Telephone #: ________________________________ 

Please note:  Soup will be served in crock pots.  If you are making soup, but don’t have a 
crock pot, please indicate here and one will be provided: 
I will bring a crock pot ______          I need a crock pot provided ______ 

“Dear Evan Hansen” on Broadway 
 

  We have an opportunity to travel to Broadway and enjoy a performance of  
Dear Evan Hansen.  We are holding a block of seats for Thursday, June 20th, at 7 PM. 
 

  Broadway shows are wonderful, but the tickets are pricey.  Before we commit to 
buying a block of seats, we need to see if there would be sufficient interest.  The cost of 
the show and bus ride (no dinner) will be $200.   
 

  If you are interested, return the tear-off below.  If there are folks who would like to go, 
we will move forward in buying the tickets.   
 
 

Name: _________________________________   Number of Tickets __________ 

Phone: __________________________ 
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PARISH NEWS 

 Basket Raffles 
  

The Basket Raffle Fundraiser will be taking place the weekends of  
March 23-24, 30-31 and April 6-7. 
  
Following the 11:30 Mass on April 7th, the lucky winners 
of the baskets will be drawn.  Refreshments will be 
served. 
  
Thank you in advance for your generosity in supporting 
our Parish Fundraiser. 
 

     The Fundraising Committee 

 Alpha is Coming!! 
  

Alpha is an opportunity for adults to explore life and faith in a friendly, open, and 
informal atmosphere, using 3 key elements:  food, information, and discussion. 

  

Beginning on April 25, 2019, Alpha will be here at Holy Cross. 
  

For 9 weeks, we will gather at 6:30PM, share a light meal, 
watch an informative DVD, and engage in small group discussion. 

  

While we would love to see everyone at Alpha, space limits us to just  
      30 participants, so please register right away. 

  

      Questions?  Call Jude at (631) 265-2200x16 
  

Please fill in and return to the Parish Office (We need to know how much food to prepare!): 
  

I am looking forward to participating in Alpha: 
  
Name:  ____________________________________ Phone:  _______________________ 
  
Email:  ____________________________________ 
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Eat Simply…So Others May Simply Eat 
 

  Lent offers us a unique period of time to evaluate our life journey as a 
follower of Christ.  We are encouraged to assess if this journey has led us to an 
improved understanding and deepening of our relationship with our Lord, with 
our neighbors, and with our brothers and sisters of the world community. 
 
  For the last 28 years we at Holy Cross have 
embraced our Lenten Project, Eat Simply So Others May 
Simply Eat, as a way to raise our consciousness to the 
significant needs of our struggling friends. We willingly 
sacrifice larger or better meals for simpler meals during 
Lent. Our joint effort to EAT MORE SIMPLY SO OTHERS 
MAY SIMPLY EAT unites us in a special way with one 
another and also with those who are struggling on Long 
Island.  
  
  We encourage you not only to participate in this program, but also to 
discuss it at the dinner table with your children and family members.  
Many of us are not consciously aware of the number of people that are 
struggling and hungry right here in our own area.  During 2018, our Outreach 
pantry served over 100 people each month. 

 
  The Lenten envelopes marked, EAT SIMPLY…SO OTHERS MAY 
SIMPLY EAT, will be available throughout the weekends of Lent.  We suggest 
that you place the envelope in a prominent place in your kitchen as a reminder 
of how you and your family will be uniting yourselves with our struggling 
neighbors and with the starving of the world.  We encourage you to reflect, 
discuss and to decide how you will eat more basic meals during Lent. Perhaps 
you have a favorite simple recipe to share.  We’d be happy to put it in the 
bulletin for fellow parishioners to try. 
 
  Each weekend or whenever you choose during Lent, you may place 
your envelope in the basket on the pillar by the Altar or in the collection 
basket.  The monies donated will be used to help those who come to Parish 
Outreach for assistance.  We are continually grateful for the very generous 
response of our parishioners of Holy Cross in donating money, food and 
supermarket gift cards, which enables us to meet their needs. 

PARISH OUTREACH 
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 YOUTH MINISTRY 

Hello everyone!  Are you in high school?  Do you want to make new friends as you play 

fun games?  Do you want to build more of an understanding about yourself and your 

faith?  If you answered "Yes!" to any one of those questions, then you MUST check out 

the Holy Cross Youth Group!  You will be glad you did!  

  

If you made your Confirmation, then come with a friend and check out the wonderful 

opportunities the Youth Group has for you!  We would love to see you!  The Holy Cross 

Youth Group is the perfect opportunity for you to continue to grow in your faith and 

build relationships with others in the parish.  

 

Here are some pictures of our bake sale last weekend.  The Youth 

Group would like to thank all parishioners for their 

support!  The bake sale was a huge success!   

 

And, here are our upcoming events. Take a look! 

  

 March 17 - No Youth Day/Night Event - Happy St. Patrick’s Day!   

 March 24 - Join us for a Youth Night from 6 to 8PM in the atrium! 

 

So, if you are thinking about coming to the church to see what we are all about, do 

it!  You will not regret it.  Come with a friend or family member, and join us as we 

continue to grow in the endless love of Christ.  

  

If you have any questions or concerns, or if you are thinking about joining us and you 

would like more information, then please do not hesitate to contact us at 

hcyouthgroup15@gmail.com or call the parish office.  

PARISH OUTREACH 

Long Island Cares Food Drive this Weekend 
   

Please place your non-perishable food items in the boxes in the 

Atrium. Thank you for reaching out beyond our community to help 

the struggling on Long Island. 

 

mailto:hcyouthgroup15@gmail.com
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The Season of Lent has begun.  What are you 
doing to make these days a time when you 
can grow closer to the Lord? 
 
   Sacrifice? 
 
      Service? 
 
         Prayer and Silence? 
 
We invite you to be open to the ways in which God may be trying to 
speak to you during this holy season.  Try to create some quiet time 
in your life where there is room for God’s voice to get in. 
 
You may notice our Sunday Masses incorporate the theme of silence 
into our prayer.  The procession at the end of Mass takes place in 
silence after singing one verse of the closing song.  The song “Sacred 
Silence” is sung at every Mass.  We pray these simple things may 
serve as a reminder to seek God speaking to you in the silence of 
your heart. 
 
Our Lenten banner in the atrium reminds us of those who may have 
no voice.  We embrace their suffering and hardship in our prayer.  
We give voice to those who may otherwise be lost or forgotten.  
Please feel free to submit additional groups who may need our 
prayer. 
 
 

I suggest the following, who have no voice, to be included in our 
Lenten journey: 
 
 
Name (optional) _____________________________________________________ 

SACRED SILENCE 
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CATHOLIC MINISTRIES APPEAL 
 

 

“May the Holy Spirit lead us on a true journey of conversion, so that we can 
rediscover the gift of God’s word, be purified of the sin that blinds us, and 

serve Christ present in our brothers and sisters in need.”     - Pope Francis 

Almsgiving in Lent 
During the Lenten Season we are asked to pray, fast and give alms. 

 

Lent is a perfect time for us to pray for those in need - whether it is for their 
material, emotional or spiritual needs.  And when you practice fasting and 

abstinence during these forty days, please remember those of our neighbors who 
are hungry, and consider sharing your gifts with them. 

 

One good way to do this is by making a gift to the Catholic Ministries Appeal, 
which supports programs that help feed people in our community each year 

through both Catholic Charities and our Parish Outreach Centers. 
 

 

 
 

Witnessing Forgiving Loving Helping 

Igniting Teaching Evangelizing 
 

Support of the Catholic Ministries Appeal helps our Church to encourage and provide the 

opportunity for tomorrow’s priests to discern their vocation. When a priest is ordained… 

when a person becomes a deacon or lay minister – your gifts have helped in their formation.   

 
“I know first-hand how important the Catholic Ministries Appeal is. It helped to support my formation 
and gave me the freedom to really focus on my studies. Now as a priest in the Diocese, I feel blessed 
that God has chosen me to make the Body and Blood of Christ present on the altar and to bring that 
gift to the people, bring God to the people – the same people who helped to bring me to this point by 
their support.” 
 

              Please consider making a difference in someone’s life by donating to the Appeal. 

Thank you! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To make a donation, you can also visit https://www.drvc.org/CMA 

or call us at 516-678-5800 ext. 296 

   

 

Make checks payable to: 

Catholic Ministries Appeal 

 

Parish __________________________________ Pledge:   $_______ 
 

Name ___________________________________ Down payment:  $_______ 
 

Address__________________________________ 
 

City, State, Zip: _________________________________________________________ 
 

Phone: ________________________ Signature: _____________________________Date:________ 
 

 
Ordained in 2014, Fr. Joseph Scolaro answered the 
call to serve when he began the program of priestly 
formation at the Seminary of the Immaculate 
Conception in 2010.  Today Fr. Scolaro is the Pastor 
of Notre Dame in New Hyde Park. 

For more information about the Catholic Ministries Appeal,  

please visit CatholicMinistriesAppeal.org or call 516-678-5800 ext. 296.  

Parish of the Holy Cross - 176 

Brochures are available on the bulletin table in the Atrium! 

http://www.CatholicMinistriesAppeal.org
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CASH CALENDAR 

Parish of the Holy Cross 
Cash Calendar March 2019 
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MEETINGS THIS WEEK 

Saturday, March 16th       5 PM 

 LEVEL 8 LETTERS TO FR. MICHAEL  Worship Area 
 LONG ISLAND CARES FOOD DRIVE  Atrium 
 

Sunday, March 17th       All Masses 

 LEVEL 8 LETTERS TO FR. MICHAEL  Worship Area 
 LONG ISLAND CARES FOOD DRIVE  Atrium 

  HOSPITALITY COMMITTEE  10:30AM Conference Rm. 
 

Monday, March 18th       5 PM 

 SPECIAL NEEDS CLASSES     FJ, Atr., WA 
 

Tuesday, March 19th       10 AM 

 IN STITCHES         Fr. Joe Room 
 AWAKENING FAITH     7PM Atrium, Chapel 
 

Wednesday, March 20th        11:30AM-2:30PM 

 SENIORS           Atrium 
 

Thursday, March 21st       10 AM 

 SCRIPTURE STUDY       Fr. Joe Room 
 

Friday, March 22nd        6-7 PM 

 EUCHARISTIC ADORATION    Worship Area 
 

Saturday, March 23rd       5 PM 

 RAFFLE BASKET SALES      Atrium 
 

Sunday, March 24th       All Masses 

 RAFFLE BASKET SALES      Atrium 
 BAPTISMS        1PM Worship Area 

 YOUTH NIGHT        6-8PM Atrium 

Golden Wedding Liturgy 
 

This spring, couples that have been 
married fifty years or more will be 
honored at a Mass on Sunday, May 
5th, at the Church of St. Rose of 

Lima in Massapequa.  Mass will begin at 2:30PM.  
Registration forms and complete instructions can 
be obtained at your parish office.  Registration 
must be received by the Office of Worship by April 
15, 2019.  If you have any questions you may call 
516-678-5800 ext. 506. 

RELIGIOUS FREEDOM 

www.cffor.org 

                           Anti-Semitism Increasing 

                              In America & Europe 

 

 
Jews make up only 2% of the U.S. population but  

in 2017, according to the Anti-Defamation League,  

they faced more physical attacks than all other  

religions combined.  In October 2018, the dead- 

liest attack on a Jewish community in the history  

of the U.S. was in Pittsburgh when a gunman  

killed 11 worshipers in a synagogue. 

 

In Europe, France has reported a 74% increase in 

offenses and, in Germany, the number of violent  

anti-semitic attacks surged by more than 60%.  The  

UK, Belgium, Sweden and the Netherlands also saw 

increases in incidents. 

 

Holocaust Remembrance Day, January 27th, was 

established by the United Nations in 2005 to 

promote Holocaust education and is the date of 

the liberation of the Auschwitz concentration 

camp. 

 

This year,  on January 27th, the White House  

issued a statement, “Six million Jews were  

systematically slaughtered in horrific ways.  The  

brutality of the Holocaust was a crime against men,  

women, and children.  It was a crime against  

humanity.  It was a crime against God.”  

 

Sadly, recent surveys show many adults lack basic 

knowledge about the genocide.  41% of Americans, 

66% of millennials (ages 23-38), don’t know what 

Auschwitz was.  22% of millennials said they had 

never heard of the Holocaust. 
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DIOCESE OF  

ROCKVILLE CENTRE 
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